TALKING POINTS
Cold weather and high energy bills
Tennessee experienced unusually cold weather in February. 
· Nashville’s average temperature for the month was only 38 degrees.
· Nashville experienced seven straight days with a high temperatures below 32 degrees, along with multiple days of single digit lows and subzero wind chills. 
· The period of Feb. 12 – 19 was especially cold with an average temperature of 24 degrees versus a normal average temperature of 41 degrees for the same time period.
· The National Weather Service uses Heating Degree Days (HDD) to measure the energy needed to heat a home or building. February 2021 required 50% more heating units than the average February (750 HDD for Feb. 2021 vs. 500 HDD for the average Feb. as measured at NWS station KBNA Nashville)
Extreme cold weather will have a significant impact on energy bills.
· Colder outdoor temperatures require home heating systems to operate longer to maintain comfortable indoor temperatures. This is true even if thermostat settings are unchanged.
· For example, when a home’s thermostat is set at 65 degrees and the outdoor temperature is 45 degrees, the heating system must generate only 20 degrees of heat and may only operate a few minutes of each hour. However, if the outdoor temperature is 15 degrees, the heating system must generate 50 degrees of heat and must operate almost the entire hour to maintain an indoor temperature of 65 degrees.
· Homes with gas heat will see higher power bills because fans that circulate the heat run on electricity.
· Higher bills are the result of more energy used, not higher rates. In fact, February residential rates are actually lower than January 2021 and February 2020, and Tennessee electric rates are 17 percent below the national average.
Tennessee co-ops rely on a diverse generation mix to keep the power on during periods of high demand. 
· The Tennessee Valley Authority reported that system-wide power consumption rose to 28,511 megawatts shortly after 8 p.m. EST on Tuesday, Feb. 16 — the highest winter power peak since January 2018.
· A diverse fuel mix including nuclear, gas, coal, hydroelectric, solar and wind generation were used to meet the demand for power. 
· There were no power disruptions in Tennessee as a result of high demand. 
Tennesseans should expect higher energy bills due to the cold weather.
· Contact your co-op as soon as possible if you have difficulty paying your bill.
· Co-ops are helping consumers set up payment arrangements and take advantage of assistance provided by local agencies.
· Consumers may also consider enrolling in their co-op’s budget or levelized billing program to avoid seasonal peaks in their energy bills.
[DOWNLOAD LOCAL CLIMATE DATA FROM NOAA: https://www.ncdc.noaa.gov/cdo-web/search]
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